
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE NOVEMBER 14TH, 2019 MEETING
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their monthly meeting on Thursday, November 14th, 2019.  Supervisor Joseph Norton called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM with a salute to the flag.  He asked for a moment of silence to remember our service personnel in harm’s way in the Mideast, and his friend Antonia, who passed away at the age of 27 of wounds suffered in that war.
Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – present




Mary Weinberger – present



Linda Eurich – present



Mark D’Agostino – present




Paul Coughlin – absent
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 
No one addressed the Board.
LIAISON REPORTS: 

Councilman D’Agostino had no report but said congratulations to Wendy Burton, Margaret Fallon and Frank Pepe on the recent election results.






Councilwoman Eurich reported that the CAC was studying the plans for a solar project’s environmental issues.

Councilwoman Mary Weinberger stated that the Rec. Commission would be having a Holiday Sing-A-Long and would set a date once a musician was found.  Notice would be on the Stanford Rec. Facebook page or on the town website, or by contacting her or the Town Clerk.
SUPERVISOR’S REPORT: Nothing to report.
MOTION TO ACCEPT AGENDA: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to accept the agenda with the following additions: Assessor training, the November Abstract of Claims, a back pay issue, Zoning Board special permit for a use variance and to add on the Nov. 11th Town Board Minutes for approval.  Roll call vote:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – absent.  Motion carried.
NEW BUSINESS:
1. BUDGET: A motion was made Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to adopt the 2020 Preliminary Budget as the Adopted Budget for 2020.  A Public Hearing on the Preliminary Budget was held on 11/11/19.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – absent.
2. ASSESSOR TRAINING: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to authorize Assessor Steve Gotovich to go for training at Columbia Greene Community College on December 6th, 2019.   Motion carried with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – absent.

3. BACK PAY ISSUE: Joseph Norton made a motion to award back pay to Christine Shanley in the amount of $6,998.42 since her compensation as supervisor’s secretary had been incorrect.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – absent.

4. ZONING BOARD USE VARIANCE / SPECIAL PERMIT: Isaac Angell of the Bentley Veterinary Practice addressed the Board regarding his plans to purchase the building at 6030 Rt. 82 and move his practice to that location.  Having been forwarded to the ZBA, they were unable to approve this application as an animal hospital in not permitted there according to current zoning regulations.  Joseph Norton made a motion to amend the Zoning Law to allow this use by either permitted use or a special permit, after a local law is drafted, seconded by Mark D’Agostino.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – absent.  A motion was then made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to schedule a Public Hearing on Monday, December 9th, 2019 at 7:30pm on this proposed Local Law #1 of 2019, a Zoning Amendment to 
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allow application for a Special Permit for animal hospitals in the Rural Center District.   The matter will be referred to the County Planning prior to the public hearing and adjoining towns will be notified. Motion carried with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – absent.

5. TOWN HALL WATER: The supervisor stated that the Town Hall has finally been granted a permit from the County Health Department that allows the water to be a safe public water source, after spending $25,000 to have an ultra-violet purification system, a new well head and new tanks installed.

6. FINANCIAL REPORT: The Town’s outside auditor finally completed the audit for the years 2017 and 2018. Discussion followed regarding the auditor’s management letter regarding a former employee’s accounting errors and a forged document for payroll administration.  The supervisor added that this former comptroller had changed her pay status from hourly to salary and given herself health benefits as well as deleting 5,600 emails on a town computer.  After further discussion, a motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to ask the Town Attorney , who has already been authorized to investigate the deleted emails, to seek legal redress to restore and regain money inappropriately taken by the former employee.  Further discussion ensued.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – no; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – absent.  Another motion was made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Joseph Norton, to request that the State Comptroller’s office to do an investigation for the Town. Motion carried with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – absent.  Another motion was made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Joseph Norton, to send this information to the District Attorney’s office for review.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – abstained; Linda Eurich – yes, as long as it is just for the salary; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – absent.

7. RESIGNATION: The supervisor read a letter of resignation from Justin Cooper, the Recreation Director, effective October 31, 2019.  Motion to accept his resignation was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, with the Town Board wishing him luck in the future.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – absent.

8. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The following Minutes were all approved as written on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino: August 5th Workshop, September 9th Workshop, September 12th Board Meeting, September 25th Special Meeting, October 7th Board Meeting, October 24th Budget Workshop, October 31st Budget Workshop and November 11th Special Meeting/Budget Public Hearing.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – absent.

9. APPROVAL OF ABSTRACT #11 of 2019: The November 2019 Abstract of Claims was approved on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, as follows:

General Fund, check #s 4020 to 4088, in the amount of $120,481.89; Planning Escrow, check #s 0927 to 0928, in the amount of $4,959.30; Highway Fund, check #s 3426 to 3441, in the amount of $48,478.86; Transfer Station, check #s 3080 to 3084, in the amount of $9,217.24; and Street Lighting, check # 3022, in the amount of $29.98 (partial credit).  Grand total of Abstract #11 0f 2019: $183,167.27.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – absent.

With no other business, Joseph Norton made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:05pm, seconded by Mark D’Agostino.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor.

_________________________________

Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk

